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Figure 1. Location of possible eastern access routes to the N2 from Swellendam 

(1:50 000 3420 AB, GPS 34º 01’10.913” S; 20º27’39.126” E) 
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Executive Summary  
 

Two alternative routes for the eastern access link road connecting to the N2 in 

Swellendam were accessed. The most easterly route, alternative 1, is the preferred route 

because it is further from the historic core of the town. This route runs past a formal 

cemetery but will not negatively impact on it. The other route, alternative 2, follows a 

line that is close to the historic core and this is assessed as a strongly negative feature. It 

is recommended that the alternative route 1 be used to upgrade the eastern access 

between the town and the N2.  

 

Background information on the routes 
 

Route 1, the preferred route (Fig. 2), follows an existing road for most of its path. The 

initial short section will be a new road across what has been cultivated land and will not 

be a negative factor. The route skirts a fenced-off formal cemetery but will not endanger 

it.  
 

 
Fig. 2. Route 1 option follows an existing road for most of its path.  It leads past the 

cemetery 
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Route 2, the second alternative route (Fig. 3), starts close to the historic core of 

Swellendam that includes important buildings and is a focus for tourism. This route is not 

preferred for that reason. Heritage conservation is based on minimising and avoiding 

impacts on significant resources and this would include directing traffic away from such 

resources. Route 2 would also entail construction of a greater length of new road in 

contrast to Route 1.   
 

 
Fig. 3. The Route 2 option passes close to a number of historically significant 

properties, marked by blue squares on the satellite view 

 

Observations  
 

The only archaeological material observed was a Later Stone Age silcrete core in the 

surface drift of a plough line between and near the start of the two routes. The 

significance is rated as low because no clustering of materials that would constitute a site 

was observed. There is no indication of preserved palaeontological materials.   
 

Sources of Risk  

 

The proximity of the less preferred alternative Route 2 to the historically significant core 

increases risks of impacts on heritage resources in construction. Route 1 poses a lower 

risk.  
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Recommended Mitigations 
 

It is recommended that Route 1 be preferred over the alternative Route 2. 
 

It is recommended that should any construction work by chance uncover buried 

palaeonological or archaeological materials including human remains that Heritage 

Western Cape is notified (Mr N Wiltshire, Heritage Resource Management Services, 

HWC, Private Bag X9067, Cape Town 8000, Tel:021 483 9743, Fax:021 483 9842, 

nwiltshire@pgwc.gov.za).  

 

 


